At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300, in said township, at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 7th day of June, 2010

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL 

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE


John McKelvey of Colden Park led the pledge. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additional items for this agenda. 
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda.

5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Self Storage Overlay District for Route 9W

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the posting and advertisements have been completed to conduct this Public Hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town’s website since May 25, 2010. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on May 26, 2010 and in the Sentinel on May 28, 2010. Mr. Zarutskie said due to the fact that this is a zoning change on or around May 26, 2010 all of the municipal clerks of the surrounding municipalities were notified in writing.   
MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this is a Local Law that will amend the Zoning Code to establish an Overlay District which will cover a section of the Route 9W corridor between Oak Street to the north and Highland Avenue to the south. The only properties that are in this Overlay District are zoned for business. This Overlay allows an additional use to be conducted on those properties which have a self storage use center. This Local Law establishes various lot sizes, yard, building and service coverage required to the self storage centers. It allows for accessory rentals of moving trucks and trailers. The legislation is being considered in response to the lawyer of the property owner who has an U Haul facility and is proposing self storage use in conjunction with their U Haul business. This is a zoning amendment and has been referred to the Planning Department, Town’s Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals and their 
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comments have been received by the Town Board. This Local Law has been reviewed by the Town’s Consulting Planners and a Local Law for a self storage Overlay District has been drafted. The request from the applicant was to change the zoning to allow the self storage center on their property. The overlay district concept was developed in response to the request by the Town’s Planners described as a geographic area were self storage areas will be allowed in a Business District. Self Storage Centers are presently permitted in the Interchange Business District. This Local Law originally included an area along Route 32 and Chestnut Lane in addition to the Route 9W corridor. The Town Board determined after conducting the first public hearing that it was inadvisable to include the Route 32 and Chestnut Lane area, which has now been eliminated from this Local Law. 

Supervisor Booth asked if any of the Board Members had any questions or comments. There were none. He then asked if the public had any questions or comments. 


Adam Rodd, Attorney from Drake, Loeb, Heller, Kennedy, Gogerty, Gaba & Rodd, said he represents U Haul. He is in favor of including a self storage unit overlay district. This overlay district will allow U Haul to improve their business. It will also benefit the surrounding properties within the overlay district. He asked if there were any questions regarding this zoning change. 

Jim Rabb, Union Avenue, said he is here tonight with Joe Rhoda who wants to be included in the zoning change and asked the Board to explain what would be involved to be included him in the overlay district.


Mark Taylor said it will depend on what the Board does with the Local Law presently before them. There are two possibilities; the first is if the Board considers an expansion of the overlay district they will have to modify the zoning map in a Local Law and a public hearing would have to be conducted. The second possibility is if the Town Board determines it wants to proceed enacting the Local Law in the present form and consider another amendment in a separate Local Law which would require a second public hearing following this public hearing.

Mr. Rabb asked how the Highland Avenue boundary was chose.


Mr. Taylor said the Town Board looked for logical northern and southern boundaries for the overlay district. The two points chosen had geographical relevance. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if there were any residents present at tonight’s meeting who live in the area of the zoning change. If so he asks if they did receive in writing a notice of tonight’s public hearing. There was no response. 


Supervisor Booth said he does have a list of residents who were notified by mail of this public hearing.  

Mr. Rabb said Mr. Rhoda does not intend to act on a zoning change at present, but he may in the near future. 


Councilman Bello asked if this overlay zone is consistent with the Master Plan. He commented that this area is presently a business zone and there are storage units that already exist in this district. He said he is in favor of this zoning change, and as far as Mr. Rhoda is concerned he would need more information before making a decision. 
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Mr. Taylor said Saccardi & Schiff, the Town’s Planners, was consulted on this zoning change and this zoning amendment is consistent with the Comprehensive Plan.  

MOTION was made at 7:20 p.m. by Councilman Bello to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


A.     Resolution of SEQRA Determination

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination: Adoption of a Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish the Route 9W Self Storage Center Overlay (SC) Zoning District and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of the Town of Newburgh to Include B Zoning District Property Along the Route 9W Corridor in the SC District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.     Resolution of Adoption

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 4 of 2010 – Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Town of Newburgh to Establish the Route 9W Self-Storage Center Overlay (SC) Zoning District and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to include B Zoning District Property Along the Route 9W Corridor in the SC Overlay District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor noted that this Resolution includes criteria for spot zoning. This was requested by an applicant who will benefit by the zoning amendment. The criterion of the zoning is consistent with the Town of Newburgh Comprehensive Plan and the Orange County Comprehensive Plan. He asked the Town Board to consider if the zoning change is consistent with surrounding uses, the likelihood of harm with the surrounding properties, the availability to other parcels and the recommendations of the professional planning staff.  


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6.
CONTRACT Award: Membrane Filtration

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town Board has before them a letter from Stearns & Wheler. It states: “Sealed bids for the Membrane Micro Filtration Process were received and opened on Wednesday, April 14, 2010 at 2:00 p.m. Two bids were received. The low base bid is from Siemens Water Technology Corp.

During our review, two discrepancies/errors were noted in the submitted bids. These are as follows:

1. The bid from Siemens Water Technology Corp. incorrectly entered the module replacement cost into the 20 year present worth table under analysis year 11. Given the warranty period stated in the bid of 10 years, the correct entry line is analysis year 10 and thus also analysis year 20. This results in a revised total 20-ear present worth cost of module replacement of $309,715.20. Added to the 3.6 mgd base bid, the resulting total base bid for contract no. 1 for Siemens Water Technology Corp. is $2,004,715.20 and is reflected in the attached canvas of bids. 
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2. The bid from PALL Water Processing incorrectly indicated in item D the total base bid contract no. 1 value as $2,541,100.00 numerically, but in word included “and 50 cents.” 

Neither of the above corrections affects the outcome of the bid. 

Both bidders included with their bid packages a listing of clarifications and exceptions, thereby conditioning their bids based on these items. It is our opinion that the nature and extent of the clarifications and exceptions for each bidder are generally equivalent and thus should not render either bidder non-responsive. 

We have contacted Siemens Water Technology Corp. and they are confident in their bid and are willing to enter into an agreement with the Town of Newburgh provided that the agreement reflects a mutually satisfactory resolution of the submitted clarifications and exceptions. 
Based upon our review and our knowledge of this Seller, we find no cause or reason for you not to award the contract to Siemens Water Technology Corp.

The Town should send the notice of award to the selected lowest responsible bidder so the seller may prepare to enter into a contract with the Town of Newburgh. Due to the submission of clarifications and exceptions in the bid, the Town should prepare to negotiate with Siemens Water Technology Corp. as allowed by the contract documents article 18.012, to resolve, modify, and eliminate individual exceptions and clarifications as necessary to achieve a mutually satisfactory agreement. 

Please note that our evaluation does not include an assessment of the financial status of the above seller.

Please note that contract no. 1 includes three different membrane capacity offerings. These are 3.6mgd, 4.8 mgd, and 6.0 mgd. At this time, it is not necessary for the Town to select which capacity will be purchased and included in the DAT WTP facility once constructed. However, this selection must occur prior to contract execution. We suggest your award notice make reference to an award on the basis of the base bid with a capacity selection to occur at contract execution.”
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to award the Membrane Micro-filtration Process bid for the future Delaware Aqueduct Tap to Siemens Water Technology Corp, located in Shrewsbury, MA, in the amount of $2,004,715.20 which includes the initial supply of membrane and the first round of replacement membrane at the 10 year life cycle. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Mr. Osborne said as discussed with the Town Board there will be a meeting with Siemens Water Technology Corp. for clarifications and exceptions. He said this bid package was presented to the manufacturer with alternate bids. The base bid packages for 3.6 million gallons worth of treatment capacity the Board has the option to buy another 1.2 million gallons at the set price and also has the option to buy 2.4 million gallons above the 3.6 million gallons at a set price. Mr. Osborne said these are important options for the Town Board to consider. The Town Board will also have to consider between the award and the execution contract is whether or not they want to avail themselves of the alternate bids before they execute the contract. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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7.
CONTRACT AWARD: Grand Avenue North Culvert

Mr. Osborne said bids for the Grand Avenue (North) Culvert Reconstruction Bid were opened on June 2, 2010 at 10:30 p.m. There were five bids received with base bids ranging from $446,000.00 to $798,798.00. All of the bids were reviewed by Clark Patterson Lee and they are recommending McNamee Construction who submitted the lowest bid in the amount of $446,000.00. This is within the Engineer’s estimate for the project. CPL contacted references supplied by McNamee Construction and received several favorable responses. 

Supervisor Booth said the McNamee Construction bid amount is below the bond approval. 

Mr. Osborne said this project has bond approval of $468,000.00 with an additional authorization in place for $94,000.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the Grand Avenue North Culvert bid to McNamee Construction located in Lincolndale, New York with a base bid amount of $446,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION Councilwoman Greene asked the timetable of this project. 

Mr. Osborne said this project has a completion date of 100 days. The restoration and landscaping required should be completed in late September early October. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.
PLANNING BOARD:


A.
Release of Landscape Bond: Chili’s Restaurant

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 28, 2010 for the release of the Chile’s landscape bond, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board. The amount of the landscape bond is $30,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if Chillie’s is still considering putting an entrance way off of Route 17K that would enter into the Palmerone Plaza. 

Supervisor Booth said it was the developer who was requesting the additional entrance way not Chillie’s.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Release of Performance Security for Sembler

Mr. Osborne’s memo dated June 7, 2010 stated “As part of the development of the Walgreen’s / Key Bank site and the adjacent Orange County Trust site, certain off-site improvements of Noel Drive and Gidney Avenue were required. Based on inspections conducted by the Highway Superintendent and himself in December 2009, a punch list was provided to the developer. In May 2010, notice was provided that the punch list was completed. A subsequent inspection confirmed that the work appeared to be complete and satisfactory.”
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 7, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, to release performance security for Noel Drive Improvements in the amount of $86,000.00, contingent on the receipt of a maintenance security in the amount of $8,600.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
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DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked where the Town stands with the upgrade of the Gardenertown Road Gidney Avenue intersection.

Mr. Osborne said the intersection improvements at Gardenertown Road and Gidney Avenue were required in the Gardenertown Commons project who are responsible for the installation of the traffic light at that intersection. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
2010 LARVICIDING UPDATE

Supervisor Booth said he was contacted by Jean Hudson from the Orange County Department of Health, who stated “they have contracted with Alleymor, Inc. a Petmaster Service, to provide larvicide application to municipality owned catch basins.” The larvicide to be used will be Altosid briquettes. This will prevent mosquito breeding in the catch basins.  

Pestmaster Service expects to start larviciding in the Town of Newburgh the week of June 1, 2010 and into July. They will be in vehicles identified as belonging to Pestmaster Service and workers will be carrying identification.
Mosquito experts from Orange County Community College will continue to trap throughout Orange County until October 2010. OCCC employees will carry identification.
10.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth thanked the Town Board, the Town employees, the Veterans and especially Councilman Woolsey for the great job they did on the Memorial Day Services and the Memorial Day Parade. 

Supervisor Booth also announced that Community Day will be held on June 2nd at Cronomer Park.

Town Clerk Zarutskie announce the Town Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, June 19th from 9:00 a.m. until noon. He also announced Flag Day is June 14th and he urged everyone to please display the flag. There will be a Flag Day Ceremony at Town Hall at 11:00 a.m.

Councilman Piaquadio said the Mutual Company is offering a program, for a grant to purchase fireworks, called “Bring Back the 4th”.  There is a short quiz on their web site and the Town who makes the most entries will receive the grant. The Town of Newburgh’s fireworks display was funded this year by donations.

Councilman Woolsey said the fireworks were donated by the businesses in the Town of Newburgh. He urged everyone to please patronize our local businesses.   
11.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Ann Merlino, Meadow Winds, commented on the poor condition of the roads in Meadow Winds. She inquired as to when the Town plans on taking over these roads. She also commented on the safety hazard that exists at the school bus stop with parents parking and the children getting on and off the buses. She asked if the Town Board could give them updates of what is being done.    
Mark Taylor, attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town is attempting to negotiate with the bank that is foreclosing against the developer and are keeping the line of communications open. He said there are bonds that the developer posted, but unfortunately the damages to Meadow Winds roads far exceed the 
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amount of the bonds posted for the roads to bring them up to Town specifications. Mr. Taylor said the Town is being proactive and is trying to have the roads brought up to standards so the Town can take them over. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town’s goal is to have the roads in Meadow Winds completed and brought up to Town specifications without additional cost to the homeowners of Meadow Winds or the tax payers.

Elaine Brainard, Meadow Winds, said she is here tonight to ask the Town Board to help in having repairs done on the sidewalks and curbing located along Maggie Road as well as the road itself. She submitted pictures to the Town Board. The residents have asked the developer to fix the conditions without success. 

Supervisor Booth said he is meeting with the Home Owners Board and their goal is to develop a common path to address all of these issues. 

Ms. Brainard thanked the Board. 

Peter Calvino, Kings Hill Road, asked the status with Kings Hill Road. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town has received more information from the residents on Kings Hill Road. He said there is a meeting scheduled between himself, the Town of Montgomery Supervisor and their engineer to discuss the possibility of making the aqueduct passable for commercial traffic.

Mr. Calvino applauded this Board for taking its time to do a study, investigate the facts and for sending notices to all of the residents on Kings Hill Road to make them aware of the Public Hearing. He said when the Local Law was passed in 2001 to lift the weight limit on Kings Hill Road, it is his opinion that that Town Board did not put in the same effort that this Board did. 

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, said he is here tonight as a spokes person for the Dere Family, whose three year old son James is in ICU at Albany Medical Center. There was a fund raiser held last week that raised $25,000.00. He thanked the Town of Newburgh Police Department for their generous contribution of $2,000.00.  
Suzanne Brianard, Meadow Winds, said she wants to emphasize the importance of the safety hazard that exists at the bus stop at the Meadow Winds. There are over 500 residences and there are many children who take the school bus at all different times. It is her hope that a child is not hurt or killed before this situation can be rectified. She asked if the residents of Meadow Winds can be kept informed of what is going on with the builder with regard to abandoning the projects and when the roads are taken over from the Town.  

Supervisor Booth said the bus stop is one of the things that will be discussed at Wednesday’s meeting. It is his hope that the entrance to Meadow Winds is completed to allow the school buses to enter into Meadow Winds.
Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming.

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     JUNE 7, 2010     PAGE 8

12. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:00 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
